
 

 

 
September 15, 2010 (Agenda) 
 
 
Contra Costa Local Agency Formation Commission  
651 Pine Street, Sixth Floor 
Martinez, CA 94553 
 

Subject:  Transmittal of Contra Costa County Employees’ Retirement Association Information 
 
Dear Members of the Commission:  
 
In May 2010, the Costa County Civil Grand Jury issued Report No. 1010 “Pension Spiking: Who Really 
Gets Stuck.” This report dealt with the Contra Costa County Employees’ Retirement Association 
(CCCERA) and contained findings and recommendations relating to pension issues.  Contra Costa LAFCO 
is one of 15 member employers of CCCERA, and was asked to respond to the Grand Jury report.  On July 
14, the Commission reviewed and approved a response, which was subsequently sent to the Grand Jury. 
 
One of the findings noted that some CCCERA employer members are not fully knowledgeable about 
pension law and the financial impact of their decisions relating to pension obligations.  In an effort to 
keep the Commission informed of pension issues, we are forwarding the attached notices from CCCERA: 
 

1. Notice of Educational Seminars 
2. Notice of September 8, Board Meeting 
3. September 8 Board Meeting Agenda 

 
Please contact the LAFCO office if you have any questions or if we can be of assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
LOU ANN TEXEIRA 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER     
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